
 

 

October 7, 2020 
  
Oregon Secretary of State 
Elections Division 
Sent Via Email Only to: elections.sos@oregon.gov 
  
Dear Secretary Clarno: 
  
The purpose of this letter is to request an investigation of Lynnette Shaw, the Democratic 
candidate for State Representative in House District 24, for a violation of ORS 260.715, 
pertaining to "False Statements in Material Required by Election Law.” Shaw stated in her 
voters’ pamphlet statement filed for the November 2020 general election that she received a 
Bachelor of Science from the University of Minnesota1. That statement was false. 
  
As Willamette Week reported on October 6, 20202, a representative of Shaw’s campaign 
admitted that Shaw had not received a Bachelor of Science from the University of Minnesota. 
Additionally, she had listed a Bachelor of Science on her linkedin page as well3. 

  
Per ORS 260.715, “A person may not knowingly make a false statement, oath or affidavit when 
a statement, oath or affidavit is required under the election laws.” By knowingly submitting a 
voters’ pamphlet statement with false information, Lynnette Shaw is clearly in violation of state 
law. As you know, violations of ORS 260.715 are a Class C Felony. 
  
We respectfully request an investigation of the facts surrounding this situation. When your office 
confirms what Lynnette Shaw’s campaign has already admitted, we ask that you refer this case 
to the Attorney General for prosecution. 
  
Additional materials can be provided upon request. 
  
Sincerely, 
  
Trey Rosser 
Executive Director of Evergreen Oregon PAC 
  

  
  
  

 
1 EXHIBIT A 
2 EXHIBIT B 
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EXHIBIT B 
  

https://www.wweek.com/news/state/2020/10/06/oregon-legislative-candidate-caught-inflating-
resume/ 
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